
NKOA Council Meeting Summary and Action Notes 

Meeting Date: 14 December 2008 Location: Teleconference 
 
Present: Lara Collins President Samantha Tamanui Hoe Tonga Rep 
 Corrina Gage  Vice President Cherie Collison Support Auckland Rep 
 Alex Ryder Treasurer Nana P Te Puku o te Ika Rep 
 Charmaine Matiaha Secretary Shaun Hardcastle  Te Waka o Aoraki Rep 

  
With the rapidly approaching 2009 Waka Ama Sprints just around the corner, the NKOA Council met for the 
final time in 2008 to draw together individual activities for this year and to update on actions going into the 
National Sprints. 
 
Finances 
The impact of distributing invoices for outstanding fees to participants at the 2008 National Secondary 
Schools event has allowed payment to creditors and a more positive operations bank account.   
 
There are common misunderstandings of the NKOA �affiliation� fee and invoicing periods.  Clubs and 
Regions must recognise that payment for affiliation fees will be invoiced quarterly regardless of what event 
is occurring at the time.    Invoices distributed in September were for members on club rosters between July 
� September.  Payment for this period is due on the 1st December.  If new members are added to club rosters 
between October � December an invoice will be generated in January for payment on the 1st March.  There 
are clubs holding off 1st December payments to include new members they have added to rosters from 
October 1st for the 2009 Nationals. This is unnecessary stress and panic. 
 
2009 National Sprints 
Panui #2 will be released within the next week; the need to include information from this meeting has 
resulted in publication delays. 
 
W1 � Again reminder that there will be no restriction to W1 type or number of canoes as sufficient space 
will be available.  Regional coordinators will be required to manage allocated areas and clearways on race 
day. 
 
A small team of voluntary Head Officials will act as the Race Committee headed by Peter Lowe.  Once again 
more details in Panui #2. 
 
Looking forward into 2009 and 2010 a National Selection Process information HUI will be organised for all 
interested parties during the 2009 National Sprints.  Check Panui #2 for more details or contact your 
Regional Rep. 
 
Caterers are still needed to provide sustenance to Organisers, volunteer helpers and security.  A Quotation 
Process will be posted on the NKOA website by Wednesday 17th December. 
 
Governance Relationships 
As 2009 draws to an end, relationship building continues and communication with SPARC, TPK, and Water 
Safety NZ over the last month shows great promise and partnerships for the sport of Waka Ama. 
 

Next Hui February 8 - Auckland 
 

As this was the last meeting of the Council, members wish Regions, Clubs, Paddlers, and Whanau, Christmas 

happiness, paddle hard, paddle safe. 

 
Ngà mihi o te wà me te tau hou.  La Maunia Le Kilisimasi Ma Le Tausaga Fou.  Mele Kalikimaka. 

Ia Ora i te Noera.   
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